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A 'HANDBAGGING' FROM THE 

P.M. FOR THE CHAIRMAN?   

With pointing hand, a  very 

stern looking Theresa May 

appears to be having strong 

words with Ian Nelson during a 

fleeting visit by her to the 

annual dinner of Esher and 

Walton Conservative 

Association, held at Burhill 

Golf Club.  Actually it was 

quite friendly and Mrs May and 

Ian exchanged a few words  

about:  no, not Brexit - but 

letterboxes! 

The overlay bounded by red lines shows the approximate area of 

'Parcel 14', the Green Belt potentially to be sold for housing 

under Elmbridge Borough Council proposals. The hatched area 

shows land already owned by Millgate Homes who have now 

stated that other than existing development, the land will 'in 

perpetuity' remain as parkland and paddocks.  The area enclosed 

by a blue line is Polyapes scout campsite which also will not be 

sold. 

It is interesting to see that the AA has put a 'Council Building' in 

Vincent Road!  There never has been one there to anybody's 

knowledge, but in the current climate it could provide a useful base for 

Elmbridge Borough Council should our patch of Green Belt be 

concreted ! 

VILLAGE SIGN    
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GREEN BELT THREAT TO OUR AREA 

As most readers will already know by means of local newspapers, local 

flyers and meetings, many councils (including Elmbridge) are reviewing 

their areas of 'protected' Green Belt.  In response to Government requests 

for housing, areas perceived by our Council to be 'weakly performing' 

could be sold for development subject to the permission of the 

landowners. 

Meetings and discussions have been held and over 3500 responses 

lodged, and now we wait - Elmbridge hope to issue a more detailed new 

'Local Plan' this summer.  Around Stoke d'Abernon, the area of Green Belt 

considered by Elmbridge Council to be weakly performing is Knowle Hill 

Park (see map opposite).  Apart from Stoke d'Abernon, this is also being 

opposed by communities in Cobham and Oxshott.  

Next to Knowle Hill Park is 'Polyapes' scout campsite, between 20 and 30 

acres of land owned by various Scout councils and with an independent 

board of trustees. The area was, and still is, used by Scouts and Guides 

and the Scout Councils concerned have said they are not interested in 

selling any of the site.  Millgate Homes, developers of the former 'Cargill' 

site with new superior dwellings, have stated that after consultation with 

the purchasers and others, the 45 acres of surrounding parkland (see 

hatched area on map) that they own "will not be developed now nor at any 

time in the future".  Furthermore they are placing a developmental 

restriction on their land to be 'in perpetuity'.  All of this is encouraging 

but leaves a substantial vulnerable area owned by Burwin Investments 

(who have in the past tried for planning) between Polyapes southward to 

Blundel Lane although this area is split by the steep trackway used by the 

Scouts.  There is also some land in the 'Little Heath' area, although much 

of this is protected common and ancient woodland.   

On 7th February the Government announced in a 'white paper' that  

existing Green Belt protections will remain and that development on the 

Green Belt should only be considered by councils when the community 

agrees and all other options have been exhausted - more encouraging 

news, but we must remain ever vigilant and the campaign continues. 
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Residents' Association road contacts.      

 Jenny King  Stoke Cl, Aspen Cl.   Dave Phillips  Lodge Close  

 Maureen Christmas  Bray Road   Sue Prentice  Lodge Close  

 Warwick Hutchinson  Blundel Lane (North)   Ian Nelson  Vincent Road  

 Martin & Ros Price  Blundel Lane (South)   Clive Friend  Station Road  

 Becky Moorman  D’Abernon Drive   Brenda Way  Stoke Road  

 Glenys Layzell  Evelyn Way   Michele & Cliff Simmonds  Tilt Road/Close  

 Gill Money  Knowle Park   Anne & Michael Davidson  Woodlands Lane  

In any emergency always dial 999 first.  If a 
cardiac arrest is suspected, then also call the 
Village Emergency Telephone System on: 

01932 300380 

IT WAS BEGINNING TO LOOK LIKE CHRISTMAS 

The bright green 'JCB' has lifted the tree 

into its hole in the ground and is now  

being wedged into position by the team 

from Seymours Landscapes. 
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CHATTERBUS 

 

REVISED BUS ROUTES 

Some readers may recall that the old 'Green Line' service 715 used to run from 

Guildford via Cobham and Esher all the way through central London to Hertford, a 

journey timetabled at 3 hours duration. A considerable length for a bus route that 

with today's traffic would no doubt take much longer and be unviable. 

   ILLUMINATING TIMES 

The clock 

outside the  

village hall 

has been 

refurbished 

and is now 

illuminated 

at night. 

After decades of        

being the same rate,  

the Committee has 

reluctantly had to 

raise the Association's 

subscription rate.  

From 1st January this year it is now £4.    

Still excellent value! 

BUS PASSES AND MORE AND YOU WILL GET CHANGE FROM A FIVER! 

SOUTH WEST TRAINS franchise award has been postponed from February until April, two 

bids are in the running: First Group/MTR and Stagecoach, the current operators.    

Also remember that platforms 1- 9 at Waterloo will be closed in August for major works. 

This will lead to disruption with fewer trains, running at different times to now.  Once 

aboard, a journey to/from Waterloo could take about an hour. 

STUMBLING IN THE DARK    

The 

Residents' 

Association 

is very 

grateful to 

Colin Hare 

and Argentis 

for 

sponsoring 

the printing 

cost of this 

newsletter. 


